
NOTICE TO TAXPAYERS OF PUBLIC 

HEARING ON ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATION  

      

 Notice is hereby given to taxpayers of Town of Whiteland, Indiana (the “Town”), that the 

Town Council (the “Council”) will meet in the Whiteland Town Hall, located at 549 Main Street, 

Whiteland, Indiana, at 7:00 p.m. (EST), on November 8, 2022 to conduct a public hearing and 

consider the appropriation of the funds of the Town in an amount not to exceed $2,000,000 to be 

applied on the costs of (i) acquiring certain equipment and vehicles for the Town including but not 

limited to a ladder truck, police department vehicles, public works service vehicles, trailers and an 

excavator, and other equipment and vehicles necessary for Town purposes, (ii) undertaking certain 

public improvement projects in the Town including the construction, renovations, improvement 

and equipping of Town facilities and other public improvements throughout the Town, and (iii) 

the incidental expenses in connection with these projects ((i), (ii), and (iii) collectively, the 

“Projects”).  The funds to meet this appropriation are to be provided by the issuance and sale of 

general obligation bonds of the Town.  The foregoing appropriation is in addition to all 

appropriations provided for in the existing budgets and levies.  Taxpayers of the Town appearing 

at the hearing shall have a right to be heard in respect of this additional appropriation.   

 

Dated this 13th day of October, 2022. 

 

        /s/ Debra Hendrickson 

        Clerk-Treasurer  

Town of Whiteland 

 

 

 

 


